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September 10, 2025 

 
The original Invitation to Bid (ITB) documents shall remain in full force and effect, except as 
modified herein, which shall take precedence over any contrary provisions in the prior documents.  
    
I. The following are answers to questions from prospective proposers. 

 
1. Q. After reviewing the bid documents, we would like to request clarification regarding the 

certification requirement. Specifically, does the documentation from the playground 
manufacturer, verifying that the proposer is a certified installer of Berliner Playground 
Equipment, need to be under the Bidder’s name, or is it acceptable to submit 
certification held by our subcontractor? 

 
A. The individual responsible for installing the playground must be certified by the 

manufacturer. This requirement may be fulfilled either by the bidder or by a 
qualified subcontractor. 

 
2. Q. Does the above project currently have an estimated value, mobilization or completion 

date? 
 

A. The estimated value is $1,219,969.04. The contractor needs to provide a 
schedule for completion date, and they should include mobilization in their 
price. 
 

If you should have any questions regarding this addendum, please do not hesitate to contact 
us at procurement@cityofdoral.com. 
 
Sincerely,   
 
 
Roman Martinez, MBA, CPPO, CPPB 
Procurement and Asset Management Director 
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